FINAL BILL REPORT

SB 5502

C 256 L 99
Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Reporting the salary survey of ferry employees.
Sponsors. Senator Haugen; by request of Marine Employees Commission.

Senate Committee on Transportation
House Committee on Transportation

Background: Under current law, the Marine Employees Commission (MEC) is required
to conduct a biennial salary survey which collects wage and benefit information from both
private and public ferry systems and shipyards along the West Coast, Alaska, and British
Columbia. Participation by private employers is purely voluntary, with some or all of the
participants requesting that their responses be kept confidential.

The purpose of the salary survey is to compare Washington State Ferry System employee
wages, hours, employee benefits, and conditions of employment with those of other
comparable ferry systems. This survey alows the Washington State Ferry system and the
13 labor unions representing state ferry employees to obtain prevailing wage and benefit
conditions prior to contract negotiations that take place every two years.

The results of the survey are published in a final report, which communicates the findings
as a composite average of the data collected, as opposed to identifying the specific, raw data
from each participant. This fina report is made public, but the actual raw data from each
employer is kept confidential. However, if anyone should request a copy of the raw data,
the MEC must release the information, per current public disclosure laws. Because many
of the private participants request confidentiality, this fact alone may cause them to stop
participating in the survey. Should the private participants drop out, the survey would then
only be a query of public owned operations, and thus the value and validity of the results
would be significantly decreased when being used as a comparative, bench marking tool in
contract negotiations.

Summary: Provisions are established which limit the MEC to publishing a report on the
survey results only. The salary and benefit information collected from private employers
that identifies a specific employer with the salary and employee benefit rates which that
employer pays to its employees is not subject to public disclosure. The state Auditor’s
Office is established as the entity authorized to review all the raw data collected in the
Marine Employees Commission salary survey, including the data provided by private
employers. This review by the Auditor’s Office would be prompted only after receiving a
petition from a person or entity who believes that the salary survey results are inaccurate.
However, the Auditor’'s Office is prohibited from disclosing the salary survey data to any
other person or entity, except by court order.
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Votes on Final Passage:
Senate 44 0
House 94 0 (House amended)
Senate 46 0 (Senate concurred)

Effective: July 25, 1999
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